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Christmas Table Arrangement Workshop
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Carpet Bowls Club
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Chignal Parish Council Jan Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Jan Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Sept Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Jan Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Jan Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Jan Minutes continued
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Wine Discovery
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Community Photos - Table Arrangement Workshop

February 2020
Page Fourteen

Community Photos - Crib Service 24/12/2019



Community Photos - Crib Service 24/12/2019
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Chignal Community Meeting
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Chignal Community Meeting continued
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Save the Date

Saturday Sept 19th  8pm St Nicholas Church

Bat Walk, in conjunction with Bats in Churches and The Essex Bat Group.

More details to follow.
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ODD  JOBS WANTED !

Women’s Institute

I am raising funds for my World Challenge trip to Borneo and Malaysia in 2021,
organised through my school. To help raise some money I am looking for some
jobs around the garden for example log stacking, weeding, clearing and painting
etc. All money raised will go to helping local communities and wildlife in the two
countries.

Contact annamcd@mail.com for more details.  Thank you, William Nuttall

Our Social afternoon on the 2nd. January proved to be very popular with our members who
brought along an interesting assortment of crafts and games.

In February our thoughts turn to springtime in the garden with our speaker from Abercorn
Garden Centre.

Our meeting on the 5th. of March promises to be amusing with a talk on "Saucy Postcards".

On April 2nd. we have a long awaited visit from Eve Regelous and her talk "Everything stops
for tea" which I'm sure everyone will enjoy.

If any of these talks appeal to you, please come along, visitors are always welcome.
We meet at 2pm for a 2-30 start.

Wendy Steele.
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North Melbourne Library
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North Melbourne Library continued
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Essex County Council
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Gardening Club
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Church Services at St. Nicholas
Services: Sunday 15th March communion 22nd March Family service Mothering Sunday
April 12th Easter Sunday 19th April Communion , May 17th Rogation – Wilderness Centre
Chatham Green, 24th May & 21st June Fathers day , 19th July , 16th August Joint Service,
29th November Joint Service.



Why Does St. Nicholas Need You?
Our Annual Parochial Council Meeting (APCM) is on Wednesday 22nd April
2020 at 7pm, in the village hall. We hope that you will come along,
especially if you can offer some help to support St Nicholas’ Church.

Currently, we have four members of the PCC: Nigel Bevitt-Smith; who is
treasurer, Linda Nelson; secretary, Tony Towns; acting chairman and Cherry
Scott. Nigel is intending to stand down from the PCC but is prepared to
continue as treasurer. Tony and his wife Helen do much of the preparation
for services and host the visiting clergy, Cherry is a great source of local
knowledge and provides advice and guidance.

We have a group of ladies that regularly help clean the church and arrange flowers, volunteers also help
with the churchyard clearances.

The legal administration, bookings of weddings, baptism, funerals and visiting clergy is done by the
benefice administrator, Alison Bates, which is a great help, as we are now without an incumbent vicar.

All services need to be organised, this work is mainly done by Tony and Helen, who helped keep St.
Nicholas running, when there was no vicar, for over 11 years until, Revd Caroline Brown, became the new
incumbent, but they cannot carry on doing this forever, they would like to be able to take more of a back
seat!

Revd Caroline has now moved to another parish and the PCC are in the process of  working with the other
parishes to select a new incumbent. It is important, that St  Nicholas’ voice is heard in this process and for
this we need some “new blood” to come forward and take up the mantle of helping St Nicholas keep going
for the benefit of us all.

I am, by a good few years, the youngest of the PCC members and some of the other members would love to
be able to hand over to a “safe pair of hands”. Ideally, we are looking for a church warden, but we would
be extremely grateful, if you would be  prepared to become a member of the PCC and help spread the
responsibility of running St Nicholas.

We know that the residents off the Chignals and Mashbury hold a great affection for St. Nicholas church.
We have a healthy (for the size of the village) regular congregation at our monthly services and at special
services the church is often full.

Our village assets, such as: the church, the chapel, the cricket ground, the “pub”, the     village hall, the
green, and the orchard are precious assets that need to be supported or we risk losing them, as has
already happened with the Three Elms. Volunteering has health benefits to the volunteer, so if you could
help us and would be willing to join St   Nicholas’ PCC, please let me know or come along to the APCM

Linda Nelson Telephone 01245 442625
e-mail: linda.nelson@btinternet.com



Chignal Chapel

Dear neighbour,

We are working with a charity who recycle old, rusty or broken bikes.

We are asking if anyone, or someone you know, has such a gift to pass onto a
worthy cause.

Please contact :
Sylvia on 07935 963989

F.Y.I.

Every bike is important to the charity

 They refurbish bikes
 They strip broken bikes for spares
 Since 1998 112, 533 bikes have been sent to Africa
 They have a no waste policy
 Any old bike will do

Every recipient of a bike is so grateful - they are 2 wheeled wonders, a gift of
independence

Charity Number: 1063570

Thank you on behalf of Chignal Chapel






